GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREAGURER

> May 14, 1973 School Basement

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members, Charles Birkla and three visitors were present. The minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. Claims were presented and approved for payment. The treasurer's report as of April 30, 1973, shows a total balance of \$6,518.55, General Fund \$268.32; Street Fund \$4,141.69; CCIF \$2,108.54. Our Revenue Sharing Fund has \$624.00. Farnsley Burkhart's water reports for March and April agree with the bank statements.

Terry Boaz reported that Miller Brothers were to purchase and install equipment for the fluoridation of our water. The approximate cost will be \$3,000.00.

Charles Birkla reported that the tractor needs to be fixed before mowing.

Gary Jacobi reported that the cost to open a 20 foot E. First Street from U.S. 150 to Clark Street would be \$4,500.00. All agreed that if the state funds could be used that we go shead with the project. Charles Birkla reported that Greenville Christian Church will give whatever width of land that is needed for the additional right of way.

Terry Boaz reported a Mr. Richards with property on U.S. 150 has asked for water. Terry asked him to get approval from the State Board of Health and we would service him.

Fred Owen asked that an alley be cleared up so that he could get to his property. Charles Birkla is to clean up the area.

May 14, 1973 School Basement Page 2

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL ROBERT GIBSON TERRY BOAZ GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

Michael Bailey, a fourth grader, was killed crossing U.S. 150 at the Greenville Georgetown Road Intersection while going to school. This is the second fatality at this intersection in less than a year. Terry Boaz read a letter that he has written to the State Highway Commission, the Floyd County School Board, and the New Albany Tribune. The board asked Charles Birkla to help the children cross the street in the morning until school is out. Terry Boaz said he would find someone to watch the crossing in the afternoons. The Board strongly urges some additional safety features to be added to this problem area.

Robert Gibson moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted.

Gary E. Jacobi Clerk-Treasurer

Terry Boaz President

GEJ/11j